The Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County, California

In the matter of recognizing Dick & Robin Holt as the 2017 Lafayette Citizens of the Year

Resolution No. 2017/103

WHEREAS, Dick and Robin Holt have been giving back to the community both individually and collectively since they moved to Lafayette in 1975; and

WHEREAS, Robin became involved with the PTA at Vallecito Elementary School almost immediately through friends while her husband was still on active duty, she was PTA President at Happy Valley Elementary School after the two elementary schools merged in 1983 and continued her involvement with the schools as their three children progressed from elementary to high school; and

WHEREAS, Dick and Robin have been very involved on the board of the Friends of the Lafayette Library and Learning Center with Robin serving as president from 2010 – 2012, both continue to stay involved with the Friends Board and volunteering in the bookstore; and

WHEREAS, Dick retired from the Navy in 1981 and soon became busy serving on the Lafayette Planning Commission for more than 26 years, he served as the President of the Lafayette Rotary and on the Las Trampas board as well as the Lafayette Community Foundation for six years, but says he is proudest of his work establishing the Concert at the Res 23 years ago.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County does hereby honor and thank Dick & Robin Holt for their long-standing commitment to Lafayette.

PASSED by a unanimous vote of the Board of Supervisors members present this 21st day of March, 2017.

FEDERAL D. GLOVER

Chair,

District V Supervisor

ABSENT

JOHN GIOIA

District LSupervisor

DIANE BURGIS

District III Supervisor

CANDACE ANDERSEN

District II Supervisor

ABSENT

KAREN MITCHOFF

District IV Supervisor

I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown:

ATTESTED: March 21, 2017

DAVID TWA, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors and County Administrator

By Stephanie Wello, Deputy